[image: image1.png]FT .com

NG TS





[image: image2.png]


Global Economy
Drug prescribing risks hindering TB treatment

By Andrew Jack in London
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Wide variations in the tuberculosis drugs prescribed by private doctors in the developing world risk triggering intensified resistance to treatment for one of the world’s most lethal infectious diseases, a new study has warned.

More than a third of TB medicines in the private sector are supplied at strengths not recommended by international guidelines, said the analysis of 10 countries including India, China and South Africa, which account for a significant proportion of the worldwide burden of the disease.

Over half of TB medicines are also provided as individual loose tablets rather than mixed together into “fixed dose combination” pills that are easier to take, increasing the risk that patients will not receive the full range of recommended drugs as prescribed.

Much debate around TB, which kills 1.7m people a year, has focused on the provision of treatment through government health systems. But the findings, published in the online journal Plos, highlight the need for more scrutiny of the role of private doctors and pharmacies.

In most of the developing world, patients pay for medical visits and drugs and often cannot afford to take all the medicines prescribed even if their disease is accurately diagnosed and treatment conforms with international recommendations.

The research comes at a time of growing concern over the emergence of TB strains that are resistant to standard “first line” drug treatments, which already require patients to take drugs for six months. Alternative “salvage” therapies are lengthier, costlier, less widely available and bring far greater side-effects.

The authors, led by William Wells from the Global Alliance for TB Drug Development, a non-profit group developing new medicines for the disease, write that the trend raises “a considerable risk of treatment failure and the development of drug resistance, and strengthens the evidence supporting bold action in engaging the private sector”.

They conclude: “Greater government and international support for implementing [public-private partnerships], expanding the reach of public programmes, improving regulatory oversight for both marketing approvals and quality assurance, and expanding public sector [multi-drug resistant] TB diagnosis and treatment could have a great impact in strengthening TB treatment.”

They said action by just the four leading manufacturers of fixed dose combination treatments – Lupin, Macleods, Wyeth and Sandoz – to reduce the range of dosages they produced could significantly reduce drug quality concerns.

The study was prepared using data from IMS, the commercial healthcare data consultancy, with funding from the British and Dutch development ministries and the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation.
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